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TV PANEL FEATURES DE AN HINE, 
DRS. McDONALD, STARKEY & BURST ONE 

In observance of National Child's 
Dental Health Week, Feb. 6-12, Dean 
M. K. Hine, Dr. Ralph McDonald, Dr. 
Paul Starkey, and Dr. Charles Burstone 
appeared last Sunday, Feb. 6 on WISH­
TV's "Ask Your Dentist" program. Ably 
moderated by Joe Leamon of WISH, the 
panel discussed commonly asked questions 
by parents regarding their children's 
dental p_roblems. 

* * * * * * * * * 
DEAN HINE RECEIVES NATIONAL HONOR 

Dean Maynard K. Hine ~as honored by 
the District of Columbia Medical Society 
by being made the recipient of the 
George B. Clendenin Memorial Award at 
a national dental health meeting Feb. 8. 
Last year the award went to Dr. Luther 
Terry, former Surgeon General of the U.S. 
Public Health Service and now vice-presi­
dent of the University of Pennsylvania. 

* * * * * * * * * * 
GOLD FOIL INTERIM MEETING TO BE 

HELD IN IOWA CITY 

Three members of the Operative Dentis­
try staff will be at the University of 
Iowa on February 25 to attend the In­
terim Meeting of the American Academy 
of Gold Foil Operators. Dr. Harold Las­
well will demonstrate a Class V gold foil 
restoration during the clinical portion 
of the meeting. Dr. Fredrick Hohlt, 
chairman of the Academy's Study Club 
Committee, and Dr. William Gilmore, Aca­
demy secretary, will also attend the 
meeting. 
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U.S. C. DEAN VIS ITS IUSD 

Dean John r. Ingle of the University 
of Southern California School of Den­
tistry and member of the American Board 
of Endodontics was an unexpected visitor 
at IUSD last week. He was particularly 
interested in examining and studying 
the graduate programs and facilities 
of the Departments of Endodontics and 
Periodontics. 

******** 
DENTAL HYGIENE CAPPING CEREMONIES 
HELD IN FT. WAYNE & INDIANAPOLIS 

January 30 was the date of the dental 
hygiene capping ceremony at the Fort 
Wayne Regional Campus. Dean Hine greeted 
the 1967 class of 13 students and Dr. 
McDonald gave the address, urging them 
to aspire to the present and future 
dental needs of the nation. 

The capping ceremony for the IUSD 
Dental Hygiene Class of 1967 was held 
Sunday, February 6 in the Student Union 
Building. Professor Ralph Phillips ad­
dressed the audience and the 32 members 
of the class prior to the capping cere­
mony. 

* * * * * * * * 
U OF I RESEARCHER VISITS SCHOOL 

Dr. Yehia H. Foda, Ph.D., 1957 Uni­
versity of Illinois graduate from Cairo, 
Egypt, recently enjoyed a pleasant two­
day visit here. He is now conducting a 
postdoctoral research project in food 
technology at the University of Illinois 
while his wife, Dr. Salsabyl Ibrahium, 
is a first year graduate student here 
in the Department of Endodontics. 



NEWS FROM DENTAL MATERIALS 

Several members of the Department 
of Dental Materials attended the 11th 
annual workshop for teachers of dental 
materials in Chicago, Feb. 3-5. This 
conference was co-sponsored by North­
western University and IU with Dr. E.W. 
Skinner and Prof. Ralph W. Phillips as 
co-chairmen. Also attending were Prof. 
Marjorie Swartz and Dr. Richard Norman, 
and graduate students, Doctors Moffa, 
Virmani and Suarez. Dr. George Mumford 
of the Department of Crown and Bridge 
presented a paper at the conference. 

On the day pre~ious to the workshop, 
Professor Phillips presented an all-day 
seminar to the Waukegan, Michigan Den­
tal Society. He will be in Denver, 
February 10 to present a program to 
the Denver Dental Society, and on Feb­
ruary 14 he will serve as chairman for 
the meeting of the Committee on Re­
search of the American College of Den­
tists in St. Louis. 

Along with Deen Hine, Professor 
Phillips participated in the program 
of the Pacific Coast Dental Conference 
in Hawaii during the last week in Jan­
uary and also presented a program be­
fore the Hilo Dental Society in Hawaii. 

Professor Marjorie Swartz is in 
Puerto Rico February 7-11, presenting 
lectures to the student body at the 
University of Puerto Rico and to the 
local dental society. 

******** 
CRCWN & BRIDGE DEPARTMENT 
PRESENTS REFRESHER COURSE 

The faculty of the Department of 
Crown and Bridge are giving a refresher 
course this week on bridges, partial 
dentures and ceramics. Attending are 
nine dentists, two from Indianapolis, 
and the others from cities throughout 
the state. 
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DR. DYKEMA, MITCHELL SPEAK BEFORE 

STATE DENTAL SOCIETIES 

Dr. David F. Mitchell and Dr. Roland 
w. Dykema spoke before the East Central 
Dental Society at Anderson, Indiana, on 
January 26. On February 2, Dr. Dykema 
presented a talk to the Lacrosse Dis­
trict Dental Society, Lacrosse, Wisconsin. 

*****i'** 

FACULTY DOCTORS TAKE "REFUGE" 
IN SUNNY PUERTO RICO 

Dr. H. William Gilmore spent the 
week of January 24 in Puerto Rico where 
he lectured on operative dentistry at 
the University of Puerto Rico. While 
on the island, he also presented lec­
tures before the University of Puerto 
Rico Alumni Association and the Puerto 
Rican Dental Society. 

Joining Dr. Gilmore in that winter 
haven was Dr. John F. Johnston, who 
spoke before the University of Puerto 
Rico Alumni Association and the Puerto 
Rican Dental Association, as well as 
lecturing to the U of P. R. undergradu­
ate students and conducting a faculty 
seminar. In spite of the heavy sche­
dule, Dr. Johnston reports that he 
managed to get five sunburns, though 
very little tan. 

It must have been quite a jolt to 
these gentlemen to leave the 89° San 
Juan temperature to be greeted with 6 
inches of snow and 10° or so when they 
returned to Indianapolis. 

******** 
DR. SHAFER CONSULTS WITH SURGEON 

GENERAL AT LACKLAND AIR FORCE BASE 

In his capacity as civilian consul­
tant to the surgeon general, U.S. Air 
Force, Dr. William G. Shafer visited 
the Lackland Air Force Base in Texas 
from February 7-10. 



IUSD WELCOMES NEW EMPLOYEES 

Several departments have added new 
personnel since the last InciDENTS. 

Mrs. Lois Dawson has joined the as­
sisting staff in the oral Diagnosis­
Oral Medicine Clinic. 

Mrs. Becky Bushong and Miss Janet 
Stokes are new dental assistants in the 
Department of Pedodontics. Also new 
in the department is Miss Pat Kelly who 
will be assisting Miss Krick in the 
undergraduate clinic. 

In the Dental Research Laboratory 
(Animal Room) Sammy Love has come to 
assist Mrs. Redford. 

Mr. Raymond Doyle, a recent graduate 
of Indiana University, has joined the 
Departme_nt of Dental Materials as a 
research chemist. 

We are happy to have you with us! 

******** 
DRS . GILMORE AND STARKEY TO 

PARTICIPATE IN CHICAGO MEETING 

Dr. H. William Gilmore will serve 
as moderator of a panel discussion en­
titled, "Current Concepts in Operative 
Dentistry", at the forthcoming Mid-Win­
ter Meeting of the Chicago Dental 
Society, February 24 - March 2. He 
will also present a limited attendance 
clinic on amalgam restorations. 

Dr. Paul Starkey will present an es­
say, "The Use of Self-Curing Resin in 
the Restoration of Young Fractured Per­
manent Anterior Teeth" and two limited 
attendance clinics on the management 
of deep caries and pulpally involved 
teeth in children. 

******** 
CONGRATULATIONS, NEWLYWEDS! 

Congratulations go to Loretta (Oral 
Diagnosis) and Jerry (junior student) 
Travelstead who were married January 29. 

-3-

DR. STARKEY MADE HONORARY DEPUTY 
AT DALLAS MID-WINTER MEETING 

At the Dallas Mid-Winter Dental 
Clinic January 23-26, Dr. Paul Starkey 
was a clinician. The group made him 
an honorary deputy sheriff and presented 
him with an LBJ ten-gallon Stetson hat. 

On February 7-8, Dr. Starkey was in 
Lincoln, Nebraska where he spoke to the 
Lincoln District Dental Society and 
also to the pedodontic graduate students 
at the University of Nebraska School of 
Dentistry. Many of you will be inter­
ested to know, reports Dr. Starkey, 
that Dr. Hub Hougland, a 1963 IUSD 
graduate, is presently a first-year 
graduate student in the Department of 
Pedodontics at Nebraska. 

******** 
INTERNATIONAL CLUB ELECTS OFFICERS 

PLANS YEAR I S ACTIVITIES 

The International Club of Indiana­
polis announced its roster of officers 
for the coming year. The Dental School 
was well represented. Dr. Jim Page 
(Pedodontics) is the new president and 
Dr. Satish Mullick (Prosthodontics) be­
came the treasurer. The first meeting 
of the new term was held at the Union 
Building and a strong turn-out from 
more than 14 nations enjoyed a lively 
American square dance. The next meet­
ing will be at Marian College, 3200 
Cold Springs Road, and the main at­
traction will be a French movie. The 
time is Friday, February 25th at 7:30 
p.m., and ALL ARE WELCOME. 

* * * * * * * * 
InciDENTS Editorial Staff 

Frances Paternoster 
Dean Maynard K. Hine 
Dr. Ralph McDonald 
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